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Newsletter No. 2              24 th February 2017 
 

 
 

Calendar 
 

Please go to the McGuire College Website to view all Term 1, 2017 calendar dates. 

http://www.mcguireco.vic.edu.au 

Upcoming Events: 
�  March 

           Year 7 Billabong Camp: 1st – 3rd  
  Senior Summer Sports: Thursday 2nd & 9th 
                School Photos: Tuesday 7th   

  Labour Day Holiday: Monday 13th  
  Parent Teacher Interviews: Wednesday 15th 
  School Council Meeting:  Thursday 16th  
  Harmony Day:  Tuesday 21st 

  Year 7 Immunisations: Tuesday 29th  
 

 
College Photos 
College Photos will be taken on Tuesday 7th March.  Students must be in full and 
correct school uniform to be eligible to have their photo taken.  Envelopes with 
correct money or cheque must be handed to the photographer on the day.  
 

 
Sunsmart 
Students are reminded that they must wear a broad brimmed hat at all 
times when outside at recess and lunchtime during Term 1 and Term 4.  
Thank you to the vast majority of students who ‘do the right thing’ are 
sensible and ‘Sunsmart’ by wearing their hat at all times when outdoors. 

 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
Wednesday 15th March – 4.00 – 6.00pm 
Parents/Guardians are encouraged to attend these interviews with their children.  
It is a valuable opportunity to speak with teachers about your child’s progress. 
 

 
Principal:  Mr Brad Moyle 

Assistant Principals:   Mrs Megan Michalaidis  

                                       Mr Brendan K enna  

 

Wilmot Road, Shepparton 3630 
Telephone:  03 5858 9800 Fax: 03 5831 2404 

Email: mcguire.co@edumail.vic.gov.au  
Web:  http://www.mcguireco.vic.edu.au 

 

“ Every child has a right to learn and can achieve in  learning; everyone has an obligation to contribute  to their success.” 
Respect        Environment        Accountability        Learning 
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Koorie Family Afternoon Tea  
 
On Tuesday 21st February, McGuire College 
hosted an afternoon tea for our Indigenous 
families, followed by an information session 
and a tour of the school. 
Parents and students were invited to have 
afternoon tea with Assistant Principal, Mrs. 
Michalaidis, and staff members.  Parents 
were then informed about SPA reports 
(Student Performance Average) and the IEP 
(Individual Education Plan).  After the 
session parents visited the Koorie Room 
where students’ work was exhibited. 
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Principal’s Report  
 
Welcome to our second edition of the McGuire College Newsletter for 2017. 
 
The first month of school for our staff and students has just flown by with a range of events happening both 
inside and outside of the classroom.  Congratulations to our students who are making attendance at school a 
priority for 2017 and it is great to have you working with us to ensure the best possible outcomes for your 
schooling.  In 2017 we are putting in place a number of strategies to support you in attending school 
regularly and making the most of the learning opportunities that are available here at McGuire College.  
Some of these strategies include: 
 

·  Earlier identification and support for students with patterns of absence. 
·  Better links and communications with families when students are commencing to develop concerning 

attendance patterns. 
·  Changes to the SPA attendance requirements.  Students who wish to keep a high SPA average will 

now also need to have an attendance rate of 90% or higher. 
·  A range of recognitions and incentives to encourage a higher attendance rate by all students at the 

College. 
·  A minimum attendance rate of 90% for students to be eligible to participate in non-curriculum 

related events such as the Social and Valedictory. 
 
The learning journey and improvement of our students, your children, is the core of our work at McGuire 
College and in order to give each student the best possible opportunity we need them here at school.  Please 
help us in our quest to ensure each and every student has an attendance rate above 90% for 2017. 
 
Our current attendance rates for February are: 

 
 
Swimming Carnival 
Congratulations to Crane House who have once again proved themselves to be a dominant force in the 
sporting arena.  After a day of fun, colour and swimming, all 352 students in attendance should be proud 
participants at this year’s carnival.  The level of sportsmanship and enjoyment was a pleasure to 
witness.  Check out our Facebook page for some great images captured by Mr Cosi Rando. 
 
Parent & Family Events 
This past week we have hosted two events to welcome students and their families to McGuire College.  Our 
Year 7 Parent BBQ night was well attended with parents having the opportunity to meet with and talk to 
staff in an informal setting.  The dialogue and conversation of the night is open to all families and we 
certainly encourage you to connect with us and be a partner in your son or daughters schooling.  Parent 
involvement and support doesn’t need to stop at Primary School, so feel free to drop in and talk to us about 
how your involvement can make the learning experience stronger for our students. 
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On Tuesday we also conducted our inaugural Koorie Family Information Session.  It was great to have a 
significant number of families in attendance and the opportunity to walk them through the programs and 
supports that are in place to ensure the success of their children. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Building Works 
It is hard to believe, but after a long and drawn out preparation period, the Goulburn Murray Trade Skills 
Centre construction is about to take place.  The new facility is being built in a joint project between The 
Better Together Alliance schools, Verney Road School and GOTafe.  Next week we will welcome Crow 
Constructions to our College site as they commence works on this project.  The project will involve an area 
of the school grounds being fenced off during construction and students, staff and parents are reminded that 
under no circumstances are they to enter the fenced off construction zone.  As the project develops we look 
forward to sharing it’s progress with you. 
 
 
Kind regards 
   
Brad Moyle 
Principal 
 
�
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Senior School Report  
 
Assistant Principal  
It has been a terrific start to the year and students have been living the REAL values embedded at McGuire 
College. It is fabulous to see the rigour and dedication our students are demonstrating towards preparing for 
their first assessments in 2017. Students have been actively engaged in the REAL Time and Learning PLUS 
sessions as a tool to prepare themselves with study skills for the year ahead. The Swimming Sports 
demonstrated the respect and team spirit that the students at McGuire College exhibit, with great 
participation and encouragement by all. We are looking forward to a repeat performance with the Summer 
School Sports, Athletics, and Cross-Country.  
 
Megan Michalaidis – 10-12 Assistant Principal 
 
Engagement  
Important information 

·  Subject changes are now closed. Students may be able to change depending on availability at the 
semester change over period. 

·  Could all students please check their timetable to ensure that the classes they are enrolled in are 
correct and that there are no blanks spaces. If there is an issue please see Mr Koutroubas. 

·  Reminder to use private study periods effectively. These sessions provide you with a great 
opportunity to study and complete coursework at school. Please ensure you respect others and 
study quietly in the quite area of the study area. 

 
Matthew Koutroubas – Year 10-12 Learning Leader 
 
 
Year 12  
Our Year 12s have been looking forward to the swimming sports this year as they finally had the opportunity 
to participate in the Year 12 Boat Race. This has been a McGuire tradition for many years. Teams of four or 
less battled their way across the pool in an epic battle of strength and pride. The winners Aden Wesley-
Harvey and Nicole Shutt will go down in history as the winners of the Boat Race for 2017.  Another big 
congratulations goes to our Year 12 age level champions Xander Brereton and Madeline McAuliffe who 
demonstrated outstanding commitment in all of their events. Congratulations. 
 
Carly Hooper – Year 12 Year Level Leader 
 
Year 11  
Over the past two weeks, Year 11 students have been working incredibly hard preparing for upcoming 
assessments and their second last swimming sports.  It was great to see their enthusiasm when cheering for 
their house and team mates while swimming down the pool. Congratulations to the Year 11 age champions 
Zailie Dempster and Daniel Daldy.  
 
Paige Martin – Year 11 Year Level Leader 
 
Year 10  
Last Friday the Year 10 students attended the swimming sports as the newest representatives of the senior 
school. The year 10s were all involved in one way or another, either competing in the various races, or 
cheering for their house group. The enthusiasm displayed was fantastic. All the year 10s are stepping up to 
the roles and responsibilities of a senior student at McGuire College, becoming role models for the junior 
school. Congratulations to Nicolas Runciman-Forster and Bethany Duke for becoming age group 
champions! 
 
Nicole Craighead – Year 10 Year Level Leader 
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McGuire College and Shepparton High School Debutant e Ball 2017 
 
Although the night of our ball appears to be an event far in the distance, it is important that we all start to get 
ourselves organised! Our first training session will be held in the first week of Term 2, which is just around 
the corner.  All training sessions will be held on Wednesday’s at the Shepparton High School Hall, Feshti 
Street from 4.15 until 5.15pm.  For all of our debutantes and their partners, training sessions are compulsory! 
Therefore, all need to ensure they are rostered off from their work places and sporting teams during training 
nights.  
 
If any debutantes and their partners are in need of transportation from McGuire College to Shepparton High 
School, Shepp Transit Public Bus system is an option. 
 
If you require any information about the Ball, please contact Jamason Lopez on 03 5858 9800.  Also, like 
our Facebook page: McGuire College and Shepparton High School Debutante Ball 2017 for more 
information and updates.  
 
Key Dates:  

April 12th- First training session  

April 19th- Boy’s suit fitting 

May 15th-19th- Ticket sales 

June 14th- 15th Rehearsal at Eastbank  

June 15th- Special Person’s dance training 

June 16th- McGuire College and Shepparton High School Debutante Ball 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Camps & Excursion Fund - $225.00 
 
CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school 
excursions, camps and sporting activities. 
 
If you have a current healthcare/pension card you are eligible to claim for Camps & Excursions fund for 
2017.  Please call in to the general office at the College to fill out an application form. 
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Careers 
����

Careers Day Out Applications Now Open – Year 10 Stu dents only  
If you wish to attend the Careers Day Out on Thursday, 27th April 2017, you must collect an 
application form from Ms Bruce’s office and have it completed and returned to the General Office, 
together with your payment of $5.00 by Monday 6 th March 2017 . 
  
Careers Day Out is a day just for Year 10 students and is full of exhibitors from further education 
providers, employment agencies and other special interest pathways such as Victoria Police, 
Australian Defence Force, Country Fire Authority and much, much more.  For further information, 
please see Ms Bruce in the Careers and Pathways Office. 
  
Boundless Work Placement Camp in Melbourne – Year 1 0 students only  
We are hopeful that the Year 10 Boundless Work Placement camp will be held in Melbourne 
during Week 3 of Term 2.  If you are interested in this applying to be part of this camp, please see 
Ms Bruce with your completed Resume by Friday, 3 rd March 2017 , together with an idea of the 
area you want to do your work placement in eg Advertising, Health, Engineering etc.  You MUST 
be able to stay in Melbourne for a week as part of this camp – all your accommodation is provided 
with teaching staff supervising you.  The approximate cost for the camp is $350 for the week plus 
food and other spending money.  For further information, please see Ms Bruce in the Careers and 
Pathways Office. 

����
Is your child interested in living the week of a ma rine biologist? �
 �
Scholarships available to experience a week as a marine biologist through the University of 
Tasmania Marine Discovry Scholarship Program. This program is open to current 11 and 12 
students to apply for a scholarship to spend a week studying the unique marine environment on 
Tasmania's pristine Maria Island and get a taste of what it could be like to study with the University 
of Tasmania. 
 
Five interstate scholarships will be awarded in the Practical Introduction to Temperate Marine 
Biology program, 19 April to 24 April 2017.�
 
The scholarship covers�
 �
· The field excursion fee of $645�
· Accommodation, airport transfers and return economy airfares from your nearest capital city to 
Hobart for   the five interstate winners�
· Return transport from Hobart to Maria Island, including ferry crossings�
· All catering while on Maria Island�
· Hire of all required diving and survey gear�
 �
To enter students should register their details on the University of Tasmania IMAS website, 
completed the "Marine Discovery Scholarship Application Form 2017" including 300 words on why 
they want to explore the marine environment on Maria Island, and return to Scott Ling before 
midnight on Tuesday 07 March 2017 .�
 
There is a limit of 24 places. After the nine scholarships have been awarded paying places on the 
course will be offered based on the strength of the students 300-word application�
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Cyber relationships 
Andrew Fuller 
On-line relationships are becoming as important 
as face-to-face ones. In fact cyber friendships are 
so important to young people that many of them 
would endure pain rather than lose access to 
them. As one young man commented, “ I’d 
rather lose a leg than access to facebook”. 
On average, young people have 56 online 
friends. 
The strength of on-line relationships mirrors the 
best and at times, the worst of face-to-face 
relationships. The only problem is that when 
things go badly on-line, they go really badly. As 
we know, what goes on the net stays on the net. 
In fast paced heated interactions in chat rooms, 
people who are usually friendly and positive can 
post nasty and hurtful comments with devastating 
consequences. For this reason, we need to 
develop netiquette- standards of behaviour for 
people on-line. 
Cyber-safety is about relationships and how 
people behave rather than about technology. 
Almost two thirds of children have had a negative 
experience on-line and 20 % feel badly about 
something they have done on-line. 
The following guidelines have been compiled 
from suggestions made by thousands of young 
people and may be useful to consider or use as a 
discussion point. 
The Suggested Rules of Netiquette. 
1.What goes on the net stays on the net. 
Virtual words have real life consequences. If you 
wouldn’t do it IRL (in real life) don’t do it online. 
Use the nana rule- if you wouldn’t want your 
nana to know about it, don’t put it on the web. 
Your future employers, friends and partners can 
and probably will, trace your cyber –trail. 
2. Don’t ban, plan! Parents should not 
threaten to ban access to the internet if 
bullying occurs. The main reason young 
people do not tell their parents when they are 
cyber bullied is because they fear they will lose 
access to the computer. 
Parents should let their children know that they 
will help them to cope with upsetting events online 
but won’t insist they stop using the computer. 

3. Take a STAND against cyber-bullying: 

Silence – do not respond to abusive messages. 
The number one rule for dealing with cyberbullying is: 
don't respond, don't interact and don't engage. 
Take a copy of all abusive messages- these may 
be useful legally later on. Create a new folder, 

called "Abuse", and move hate mail and 
messages into this folder 
Accept that bullies don’t think like you do -trying 
to sort it out with them or asking them to stop 
won’t work. Recognise that you are not dealing 
with a person who has the same mindset as 
yourself. Cyber-bullies are cowards who often try 
to hide their identity and behave in nasty ways to 
build themselves up and to put other people 
down. Cyber-bullying is a pathetic act. 
Never deal with this problem alone- get help! No 
one can cope with this alone. 
Don’t be provoked. Some cyber-bullies play "the 
baiting game". A provocative comment is made 
and those who respond in irritation are 
encouraged to engage in conflict with those who 
respond assertively. The provoker watches, waits 
and stirs the pot. 
Become an observer. Although you may be the 
target of the cyber-bully's anger, you can train 
yourself to act as an observer. This takes you out 
of the firing line and enables you to study the 
bully and collect evidence. 
 
4. Know that people take cyber-bullying 
seriously and that you will be taken 
seriously. The Australian Government has just 
committed $125 million to improving cyber - 
relationships. If you are bullied on-line, let your 
school know and let the police know. There are 
legal avenues that can be taken to stop cyberbullying. 
5. Develop a code of Netiquette. Some 
ideas include: 
-Don’t bully or be mean to others on-line. 
- Let people know that cyber-bullying is a weak 
and cowardly act of hatred on-line. 
-Don’t harass or stalk people on-line 
-Don’t pass on embarrassing photos or 
posts about others. 
-Parents should not allow kids to have webcams 
in bedrooms. Skype should only be allowed if the 
computer is in a family room. Chat roulette 
should be discouraged. 
-Know that circulating some photos means that 
you risk being charged with child pornography. 
-Only add friends that you know and do not add 
‘friends of friends’ 
-If someone on-line wants to meet you in person, 
ask an adult to accompany you. 
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6. Be a responsible user of technology. 
We need people to be good cyber-citizens. Be 
honest with yourself. Computer games reduce 
dopamine. This means it is hard to get motivated 
to do anything else once you have been on-line 
for a while. Do your study before you go on-line. 
Advergaming 
Most of us think that the major dangers to 
children on-line are pedophiles posing as young 
people and either showing them inappropriate 
images of themselves or luring kids into meetings 
with them. This does occur though kids are much 
sharper at picking an adult who tries to be 
younger on-line than most parents believe. 
Corporations have also got in on the act of trying 
to manipulate young people’s thinking. 
Advergaming is a mix of advertising and 
entertainment that takes the form of games. 
Games may be located on a website owned or 
sponsored by a corporation. Companies use 
personal information about users to further tailor 
their marketing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Other companies develop special games that 
develop positive attitudes towards a product. One 
example is the USA army’s game America’s 
Army, which was specifically designed to 
increase recruitment. 
Products are also linked to games or strategically 
placed to promote a desire among young people 
to buy a product. 
 
Here come the Cyber Doctors 
Adults will never know enough to completely 
protect young people when they are on-line. 
For this reason, some schools are setting up 
groups of students called “Cyber Doctors”. 
This is a group of students who can help others 
when bad things happen on-line. They educate 
themselves about cyber relationships and then 
are available for anyone in the school who needs 
them. If someone has done something on-line that they 
regret or have experienced something negative 
for themselves on-line they can request a 
meeting of the cyber doctors who work with them 
to resolve the issue. 
Often young people are in the most powerful 
position to help others cope and disentangle the 
complexities of cyber-bullying. The Cyber Doctors 
have an adult who also meets and co-ordinates the 
group as well as collecting information about the types 
if incidents that occur.

����

����
����
����
����
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Better Together Alliance 
Community Forum 

  

                                                            
Date :  Tuesday 14th March 2017   Time :  6:30pm – 8:30pm 

Venue :  Shepparton High School 
Cost :  Free        Door Prize :  ipad�

          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 What Susan doesn’t know about Cybersafety is not worth knowing!  She is absolutely brilliant and 

her presentations are dynamic and entertaining. She has the unique ability to connect with each 
audience from young people to adults.   ��������	
���	��
��
�������
��
���������������� �

 

Growing up 
Online: 
An informative &entertaining session for Parents and carers is 
delivered with Susan's famous 'no nonsense' approach & will cover 
the positive benefits of technology as well as what parents need to be 
aware of:- 

� What are kids doing online  – The popular social 
networking sites and apps such as KiK, Musical.ly and 
Instagram. What they are, what are the legal ages to 
use them & why these rules should be obeyed. The 
difference between an 'online friend' and a 'stranger'. 

�  Online Grooming – What is it and when/how does it 
 occur? What are the warning signs & what to do if you 
 suspect this is happening to your child. 

� Cyberbullying - What it is, where it happens, what it 
looks  like, how to prevent and what to do if it occurs. Also 
the  legal consequences and the possible criminal charges.  

�  ‘Sexting’ – the taking and sending of explicit 
images...what  are the REAL consequences. (Primary school 
kids to). 

� Potential dangers and safety tips – how to assist the 
 children in your care to stay safe online via parental 
 controls and restriction passcodes. 

�  Office of the Children’s eSafety Commissioner – 
Role,      
     Resources & Reporting. 
 

For Parents & Guardians 
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Tatura Junior Netball Training 
Players are invited to train & trial to play netball for Tatura in the Shepparton Netball Association in 2017. 
 
Tatura will enter teams in the 11 & Under, 13 & Under (primary & secondary), 15 & Under and 17 & Under 
age groups across divisions 1, 2 & 3. 
 
The dates are; 

·  Thursday 02/03/2017 6.00 pm Training & Information 
·  Tuesday  07/03/2017 6.00 pm Training & Coaches Meeting 
·  Thursday  09/03/2017 6.00 pm Training & Team Selection 
·  Tuesday  14/03/2017 6.00 pm Training & Team Selection 
·  Thursday  16/03/2017 6.00 pm Training & Team Selection 

 
Training & trials will take place at the Tatura netball courts at Hastie Street, Tatura. 
 
Players of all abilities are invited to train & trial with the TNA. And bring a friend! 
 
The Tatura, Friday night primary competition will begin on 21/04/2017 & NetSetGo on 28/04/2017.  
Keep an eye out in school newsletters for further information. 

����
����
 

 

Tatura Basketball 
  
Tatura Basketball’s Autumn Season starts Feb 
27th.  This competition is open to players aged 8 
to 16 (must still be 16 on June 30th). 
Registrations were due February 6th.  If you wish 
to play please register via the Tatura 
Basketball Association Website ASAP. 
For further information please contact Lisa 
Cullum, President, on 0428242889. 
 
Calling all ladies! 
Do you want to learn to defend yourself? 
Sammy Rachelle, along with Southern Cross 
Austereo, is helping the ladies of the Goulburn 
and Murray Valley! 
With 6 classes for just $35, all going to Give Me 
5 For Kids. 
So mums, grab your teenage daughters. 
Girls, get your sisters or your best girlfriends 
together, 
Starting April 25th, 6:15pm at the Koryo 
Taekwondo Centre. 
Spots are limited! 
Call Triple M on 5821 1260 
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Schedule 4       Notice of Election and Call for No minations 

An election is to be conducted for members of the School Council of McGuire College  

Nomination forms may be obtained from the school and must be lodged by  

4.00 pm on Monday 27 th February 2017 

The ballot will close at 4.00 pm on Friday 10 th March, 2017  

Following the closing of nominations a list of the nominations received will be posted at the school. The 
terms of office, membership categories and number of positions in each membership category open for 
election are as follows –  

 

Membership category Term of office Number of positions  

Parent member From the day after the 
date of the declaration of 
the poll in 2017  to and 
inclusive of the date of the 
declaration of the poll in 
2019 

3 

DEECD  employee member From the day after the 
date of the declaration of 
the poll in 2017 to and 
inclusive of the date of the 
declaration of the poll in 
2019 

2 

If the number of nominations is less than the number of vacancies, a notice to that effect and calling for 
further nominations will be posted in a prominent position at the school. 

 
Brad Moyle 
Principal 
 

 
School Council Elections 2017 – Information for Par ents 

What is a school council and what does it do? 

All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally formed bodies that are given 
powers to set the key directions of a school within centrally provided guidelines. In doing this, a school 
council is able to directly influence the quality of education that the school provides for its students. 

Who is on the school council? 

There are three possible categories of membership: 

·  A mandated elected Parent category . More than one third of the total members must be from 
this category. Department of Education and Early Childhood Development (DEECD) employees 
can be Parent members at their child’s school as long as they are not employed at the school. 

·  A mandated elected DEECD employee category . Members of this category may make up no 
more than one third of the total membership of school council. The principal of the school is 
automatically one of these members. 

·  An optional Community member category . Its members are appointed by a decision of the 
council because of their special skills, interests or experiences. DEECD employees are not 
eligible to be Community members. 
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The term of office for all members is two years. Half the members must retire each year, creating 
vacancies for the annual school council elections. 

Why is Parent membership so important? 

Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help shape the 
direction of the school. 

Those parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying in itself and may 
also find that their children feel a greater sense of belonging. 

How can you become involved? 

The most obvious way is to vote in the elections, which are held in Term 1 each year. However, ballots 
are only held if more people nominate as candidates than there are positions vacant. 

In view of this, you might seriously consider 

·  standing for election as a member of the school council 

·  encouraging another person to stand for election. 

Do I need special experience to be on school counci l? 

No. What you do need is an interest in your child’s school and the desire to work in partnership with 
others to help shape the school’s future. 

What do you need to do to stand for election? 

The principal will issue a notice and call for nominations following the commencement of Term 1 each 
year. All school council elections must be completed by the end of March.  

If you decide to stand for election, you can arrange for someone to nominate you as a candidate or you 
can nominate yourself in the Parent category. 

DEECD employees whose child is enrolled in a school in which they are not employed are eligible to 
nominate as parents for the school council where their child is enrolled  

Once the nomination form is completed, return it to the principal within the time stated on the notice of 
election. You will receive a Nomination Form Receipt in the mail following the receipt of your completed 
nomination. 

If there are more nominations received than there are vacancies on council, a ballot will be conducted 
during the two weeks after the call for nominations has closed. 

 
Remember 

·  Ask at the school for help if you would like to stand for election and are not sure what to do 

·  Consider standing for election to council this year 

·  Be sure to vote in the elections. 

Contact the principal for further information. 
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